NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

April 19, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Deborah Hill, Sean Sutton, Burton Bryan, Bill Grafton and Christopher Mickle.

Burton Bryan began the meeting acting as Vice-Chair. 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to accept the agenda as written.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

Executive Session: Ongoing Litigation
PUBLIC HEARING

711 Main Street / SE52- 968 / Construction of Retail Bldg. with parking                                   NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Tom McNulty, Hingham Lumber / Representative: John Cavanaro, Cavanaro Consulting

Discussion: Abigail Hardy stated that the applicant requested a continuation to May 3, 2011.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue the 711 Main Street until 5/3/11.

Second: Deborah Hill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed: None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

4 Clapp Brook Road / SE52-583 / Single-Family Home                                                                 COC

Applicant: Terrence Young /Representative: ?             

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that this project never took place and recommended issuing a COC.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to issue a Certificate of Compliance.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor: All


Opposed:  None



4 Clapp Brook Road / SE52-818 / Single-Family Home w/ Grading                                             COC

Applicant: Terrence Young /Representative: ? 

Present: Terrence Young               

Discussion: Abigail Hardy distributed as-built and approved plans. There are two differences between the permit and what was built. One was a minor difference to the window wells. The other issue, on the approved plan, the area of permitted lawn was to end between the 50’ & 100’. The actual lawn is at the 50’ and in some areas into the 50’ buffer. Granite markers required have been installed.

Terrance Young said that he purchased in 2003 from John Barry with the building permit. The haybale system was already in place and was understood as the limit of work. 

Deborah Hill said that there is about 25’ – 35’ more of lawn than what was originally approved. To comply with the original plan, restoration needs to be done and they need to use the approved plan since it’s the plan of record. The only issue is the extensive lawn – extending beyond what was permitted. Deborah Hill suggested that Mr. Young submit a planting plan and suggested using native plants. 

Deborah Hill said that we couldn’t issue the COC. Burton Bryan suggested that we issue a partial COC, which would be on the septic and the house, but just not on the lawn. Deborah Hill said that we would need to see a restoration plan. The lawn needs to be taken out and a planting plan needs to be submitted for approval to the agent.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to issue a partial COC for this project. The partial is for the house and septic only and does not include the lawn area.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

35 Barstow Avenue / SE52- 970 / Construction of pool, cabana & patio                                      OOC

Applicant: Arthur & Maryanne Giftakis / Representative: Brad McKenzie, McKenzie Engineering 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy suggested some special conditions for the project. She distributed copies of the plan. The issue was that the homeowner had been cutting in the wetland. There were conditions added to this project. One condition was about how the water would be managed from the pool (dewatering). 

Abigail Hardy suggested going through the conditions and discussing each one.

Boilerplate OOC with following conditions:

Permanent boundary: install low stone markers/monuments at least 6 – 8” variety.

Cutting in wetlands – Never.

Condition - that no pool water would be pumped into the wetlands in perpetuity.

Addition of a silt fence at the edge of the plantings.

Use of straw bales instead of haybales.

Monitoring of three years growing seasons for new plants. Suggesting annual reports with pictures and condition of plantings to be submitted to the Commission. Christopher Mickle said that the list of projects that are coming up for the three year review. The list of plantings should be included. These should be submitted to the Commission members for review and observation.  

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to issue an OOC with a boilerplate OOC with conditions outlined by our agent.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee reports

Pathways Committee. Christopher Mickle said that he has nothing current. Abigail Hardy suggested having the project submitted by Steve Gammon put on the “keep and share” website. Christopher Mickle suggested having Chris Diorio review it first.  

Cemetery Committee – Abigail Hardy met with Gertrude Danau, Brian Madden and Gregg McBride.  She had been working on the Comprehensive and Management Permit application to Natural Heritage. She made some maps and suggestions in terms of the application and conservation restrictions. They’ve agreed to the land and the amount of work. Abigail Hardy suggested a permanent boundary at the edge of the cemetery. There is a shrub area that they will mow every couple years.

CPC – Semi Confidential – Folsham property – final offer has been made. They are printing the article in the warrant. That gives Mr. Folsham some additional time to get more comfortable with the project. If he agrees, it goes ahead to Town Meeting. If he doesn’t agree, the article is withdrawn.

CPC – The Norwell Conservation Commission now owns the Harrow property.  Abigail Hardy made a map of the property.  They can now present at the Town Meeting what the CPC money was used for.

Agent Report

Abigail Hardy said that at least one Commission member needs to be present at the Moderators Meeting to discuss the fence and fill removal at the highway barn. 

The Jacob’s Pond dock needs some serious repairs. David Osborne suggested fixing what we have instead of doing something new. Christopher Mickle suggested that this could be a CPC project. Abigail Hardy said that this is heavily used and she could get a quote now. Money could come from the Conservation Fund since it is maintenance. CPC money can’t be used for maintenance.  If we need to replace the dock, we can submit to CPC as a safety issue. 

The Senior Work Program is starting for this year.  There are plenty of projects for them.

 51 Hoop Pole Lane – Request for Superseding Order

Abigail Hardy sent Bob Galvin some notes, our requirement letter that was attached to the EO and documents that can be used as a template and she hadn’t heard back. Deborah Hill suggested using the aerial photos from DEP. Abigail Hardy said that she’ll make a GIS map with a few areas pointed out. DEP meeting on request for superceding order is on May 5th at 10:45am. She will remind the members. 

Conservation Fund CPC Article – Burton Bryan said that the description of this article is in the folders. The members may want to review it. Some changes were suggested. Abigail Hardy will make the changes and add it to the next meeting. 

Wildcat OSRD Monitoring scope of services

Abigail Hardy put two documents in each folder that were changes. One is for John Chessia – scope of services an engineering monitor and one is for Art Allen – scope of services for environmental monitoring. Suggestions for changes were given. Signatures were collected.

Harrow Property Acquisition Update

Bill Grafton suggested that we come up with our power-point presentation showing that we don’t use the money impulsively. Christopher Mickle suggested mentioning other properties that the NCC purchased.

Norwell Farms: Jacob’s Farm use agreement 2011

Burton Bryan said that Historic New England requested documentation that we will let Norwell farmers do farm management at Jacob’s Farm. Deborah Hill said that we discussed some property lines to help them know what can be used and what they need to do. Abigail Hardy said that the people that bought the old Barstow House put a fence, which goes along the property line. Deborah Hill said that the farmers need to present a plan on how they will use the field and the Commission needs to approve it. Abigail Hardy asked for feedback from the members if they can view it. She will put this on the agenda for the next meeting.

Alex Kahane request for return of escrow for Lot 3 –

Alex Kahane stated that he wrote a letter to the Commission requesting the return of the bond for the 12 ferns planted on lot 3 along the driveway. The bond of $1500 has been held since 2005.

Abigail Hardy said there are no records showing that the plants were purchased. Alex Kahane said he showed a photograph of the plantings and it should be in the file. Deborah Hill said that the invoice showing the purchase of the plants would be helpful and should be provided. Mr. Kahane said that he planted the ferns after he built the driveway. He said that the landscaper removed the ferns planted. Christopher Mickle said that we need proof that the plants were installed. Abigail Hardy said that his invoice would be sufficient. 
OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS
1. Bills: (none) 

2. Minutes: 3/16/10 & 1/18/11.

Bill Grafton abstained from the vote.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to approve the minutes for 1/18/11.

Second: Sean Sutton

In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to approve the minutes for 3/16/10.
Second: Deborah Hill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission.  Hearings will be held at the Town Hall, 345 Main St., Rm. 112.  The next Conservation Commission meeting will be on Tuesday, May 3, 2011.  The deadline for submission of NEW filing/applications will be on Tuesday, April 19, 2011 at noon for the 5/3/11 meeting.  The Patriot Ledger Legal Notices will be published on Tuesday, April 26, 2011 for the 5/3/11 meeting.  The deadline for submission of revised information for Continued Hearings will be Tuesday, April 19, 2011 at noon for the 5/3/11 meeting.  If it is a Peer Review, revisions are due 2 weeks before the meeting.
Next Meeting will be on May 3, 2011 @ 7:00 P.M.

Executive Session

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to enter into an Executive Session to discuss pending litigation that if discussed in open meeting would be a detrimental to our legal standing and not to return to open session.

Second: Bill Grafton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None 

Members Polled: Deborah Hill – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Christopher Mickle – Aye, Burton Bryan – Aye, Sean Sutton – Aye.

Abigail Hardy said that the Commission denied the application at the Grove/Lincoln site and it is now in court. The applicant came in to discuss that project with the Commission, before they filed the NOI that we did ultimately approve, and they stayed the court proceeding to pursue that permit. Now they have issues getting a common driveway to happen.

Mr. Brodsky is asking to come to the Conservation meeting to discuss this project. Bob Galvin asked to add an agenda item for that.

Abigail Hardy read a letter from Adam Brodsky to Bob Galvin dated 4/8/11 to the Commission members. (Letter should just be referenced and not typed verbatim, per Abigail Hardy) Abigail Hardy will verbally tell Bob Galvin that the Commission is not in agreement with the letter. 

Deborah Hill said that given the information, we have a very good plan, unless they are interested in redoing the lot line some more. Deborah Hill said that if they are asking, her position is “no”. Christopher Mickle agrees with Deborah Hill, he is not in favor of the new plan. Bill Grafton said that he isn’t in favor either. Burton Bryan agrees with the consensus. Sean Sutton is also in agreement. 

Abigail Hardy said that the Planning Board is defining the common portion of the driveway as the portion of the driveway to the lot line. 
Abigail Hardy said that for the record – Sean Sutton wife is the office manager for the abutter, Dana Pantano and her business is located at his residence right now. Abigail Hardy will mention this to Bob Galvin.

Sean Sutton mentioned an acknowledgement to Burton Bryan’s contribution of his 20 years on the Norwell Conservation Commission. All present members for all of his contributions while on the Commission offered gratitude.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to exit Executive Session and not to return to open session. 

Second: Bill Grafton 
In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
Members Polled: Deborah Hill – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Christopher Mickle – Aye, Burton Bryan – Aye, Sean Sutton – Aye.
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